
27th January 2023

The Keys Newsletter

MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD TEACHER

Dear Parent / Carer,

This week, myself, Mrs Harrison, Mr Badley and Mr Moorcroft met with the school 

Governing Board and presented them with a 2 hour information sharing session on 

our Courage Curriculum.  A curriculum is a collection of works that contains all the 

subjects, from maths to design and technology. It is implemented within and 

sometimes out of school and with the intention of pupils knowing more and being 

able to do more.  The Staff have developed the COURAGE Curriculum and all the 

children should understand what this is and what it means. 

If you are interested in what your child is learning, going to learn and how they are 

learning it, then everything is on the school website. I will also send a separate 

School Spider message with an attachment detailing our Courage Curriculum.

St Peter's C.E. Primary School: Welcome (st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk)

The PTA met last night as they continue to spend their own voluntary time to put on 

events and raise money for the school. Like all PTA’s, they rely on people stepping 

up to help and if you think you can, please contact them or contact the school and we 

will point you in the right direction. The agenda last night included school discos, 

Mother’s Day, sponsored reads and the summer fair. 

Please note that Sport For Kids have a holiday camp on in school over half term.

Finally, a reminder that Years 1, 2, 4 & 5 will not be in school next Wednesday due to 

industrial action.

Have a lovely weekend.

Mr Robinson

http://st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk/


GROWTH MINDSET STAR OF THE WEEK

Reception: Alan M

Year 1/2: Ella Q

Year 2: Oliver H

Year 3: Kian F-S

Year 4: Amelia F

Year 5: Jorgie W

Year 6: Veera S

Reception: Penny Mc

Year 1/2: Jack G

Year 2: Amelia R

Year 3: Peter G

Year 4: Grace T

Year 5: Seb Q

Year 6: James B

VALUES AWARD

Year 5: Harry C

COURAGE AWARD

Year 5: Angus N



NUMBER DAY

On Friday 3rd February we want to raise awareness and 

support the NSPCC. 

All children may ‘Dress up for Digits’ and have a fun-filled 

afternoon of maths activities and games, while raising 

money to support services such as ‘Speak out, Stay safe’ 

and Childline. Children may donate £1 and wear clothes 

with numbers on, make numbers to wear or even be a 

digit!

The money you raise could help the NSPCC run its Speak out Stay safe 

programme to help children understand what abuse is and what to do if 

they're scared or worried.

Have a look on the webpage for more information. Number Day 2023 | NSPCC

Donations welcome via School Money. Thank you!

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/support-us/charity-fundraising/schools-fundraising-ideas/number-day/


SAFEGUARDING NOTICE

We have been finding more and more children wearing smart 
watches in school. As stated in previous emails, these are not 
allowed and are not part of school policy. We have got watches 
that can take photographs in class, receive messages and access 
the internet. Please ensure that your child does not wear this type 
of watch as it breaches our uniform and safeguarding policy.

Thank you for your co-operation

X



SPORT 4 KIDS – FEBRUARY HALF TERM

Booking is now open for the holiday camp at St Peter's during this 
February Half Term. Please book with Sport 4 Kids.

NAMETAGS



COMMUNITY NOTICES



Monday 30th January 2023

• KS2 Girls Football Afterschool Club: 3.30-4.30pm

• Year 2 Afterschool Sports Club: 3.15-4.15pm

Tuesday 31st January 2023

• Year 5 – Crucial Crew Trip

• Year 4 Afterschool Sports Club: 3.30-4.30pm

Wednesday 1st February 2023

• Strike Action – Only Reception, Year 3 and Year 6 classes in school

• Year 6 – Young Voices Trip

• Year 1 Afterschool Sports Club: 3.15-4.15pm – CANCELLED FOR THIS WEEK 

• KS2 Netball Afterschool Club:3.30 -4.30pm – CANCELLED FOR THIS WEEK

Thursday 2nd February 2023 

• Year 5 – Swimming 

• Year 6 Boys Football tournament – During school time

• Year 5 & 6 Afterschool Sports Club: 3.30-4.30pm

• Year 3 & 4 STEM Club: 3.30-4.30pm

• Kidslingo Club: 3.30-4.30pm

Friday 3rd February 2023

• Number Day – ‘Dress up for Digits’ – Children can come to school in number 
themed clothing.  £1.00 donation which can be paid on School Money

• Year 3 Afterschool Sports Club:  3.30-4.30pm

Please note some of these dates may be subject to change.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY



MEDICAL APPOINTMENTS

Please could we ask that you let the school office know in advance if your child 
has a medical appointment. 

Could we also ask that provide the office with a paper copy or phone screen shot 
of the appointment and inform us what time you will be collecting/dropping off 
your child on the day of appointment.

HOLIDAY REQUESTS



St Peter’s C.E. Primary School
Birley Street
Newton-le-Willows
WA12 9UR
01744 678630 
stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
https://twitter.com/NLWStPeters
www.st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk

DINNER MONEY
If your child wishes to change their lunch preference please advise the office via email 

giving a week’s notice.  Payment is taken through the School Money Online Payment 

System.

UNIFORM
Uniform can be ordered direct from Touchline UK Liverpool Rd, Warrington,  WA5 1AE, 

01925 413777                            

sales@touchline-embroidery.com

We also have a small number of items on the School Money site under SHOP which you 

can pay for then contact school to arrange for them to be sent home with your child.

ABSENCE
When reporting on the absence line, can we politely request that you leave a brief 

description of your child’s illness rather than just saying they are unwell.  If your 

child has vomiting or diarrhoea please note that they should not return to school for a 

period of  48 hours after the last incident.  This is a local authority policy

Applications for Holiday Leave must be submitted to school at least 4 weeks in 

advance. Forms can be found on the school website or requested from the school office.  

In accordance with Government and Local Authority policy, holidays taken during term 

time will only be authorised in exceptional circumstances.

CHANGES
It is very important that if you change contact numbers, emails or addresses that you 

advise us as soon as possible.  Any changes must be sent into school via email.

Thank you

OFFICE NEWS

mailto:stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
mailto:sales@touchline-embroidery.com

